

Town of Upper Marlboro

Town Hall, 14211 School Lane Upper Marlboro, MD 20772 Tel: (301) 627-6905 Fax: (301) 627-2080 info@uppermarlboromd.gov www.uppermarlboromd.gov

Mailing address: P.O. Box 280 • Upper Marlboro, MD 20773-0280

Date: Monday June 6, 2023

Subject: Public Works' Status Report

RE: May 2023 – Monthly Status Report

Public Works Related

PWD continued final revisions for FY24 budget and CIP asks.

- PWD & Foreman worked with Green Industries and Chesapeake Ford to finalize vehicle and equipment purchase.
- PWD and crew completed masonry, tree / chainsaw user, PPE, and hazardous environment training.
- PWD hauled soil from Maryland Environmental for community garden.
- PWD reached out to County "The Bus" Supervisors to alert them of the Saturday schedule disruption ahead of Marlboro Day and rain date.
- PWD finalized rentals and set up items ahead of Marlboro Day.
- PWD and crew worked Marlboro Day set-up, breakdown, road closures, etc.
- PWD and Forman provided event set-up for the Memorial Day wreath laying ceremony.
- PWD and Foreman met with representatives from Verizon about asset protection.

Maintenance and Beautification

- PWD & Foreman worked with Carrier equipment for final site visit and quote to upgrade user friendly interface of existing RTU and failing residential unit.
- PWC Completed beautification tasks ahead of Marlboro Day.
- PWC badged new Town lawn care equipment.
- PWC continued aerating, seeding, and fertilizing of Town owned property.
- PWC Preened and began planting in the flowerbeds at TH and Monument.
- PWD & PWF continued working on OSHA compliance items.
- PWC performed storm drain checks and clearing ahead of storms.
- PWC provided plantings For Water St parking lot.

Street and Sidewalk / Mead & Hunt Update

- PWC Swept streets and completed herbicide treatments along Main, Water, Elm, and Gov Oden Bowie Dr.
- PWD selected quote to patch Old Mill Rd and complete path to playground. (To be completed in June.)
- Mead and Hunt engineers continued surveys and performed ground penetrating radar on Town owned roads.
- Sinkhole that developed on Spring Branch Dr covered with steel plate by Town. Inspected by WSSC, determined not caused by WSSC utilities.

Refuse Accumulations

Refuse accumulation totals will be provided with next month's report There were two dump body rentals for the month.

Sarah Franklin
President
sfranklin@uppermarlboromd.gov

Linda Pennoyer Commissioner

Thomas Hanchett Commissioner / Treasurer thanchett@uppermarlboromd.gov

Karen Lott
Commissioner
klott@uppermarlboromd.gov

Charles Colbert
Commissioner
ccolbert@uppermarlboromd.gov